
A few places in Somalia received light rains during the last few days. Gedo region in the south, parts of Puntland and Somali-
land recorded light rains of up to 20mm. The season is expected to continue spreading further in the coming weeks until the 
end of season in November.  
 
The rainfall forecast for the next three days (Map 1)  is calling for moderate rains of up to 40mm cumulatively in most parts of 
Somaliland and a few places in Puntland. As the week progresses (Map2) the rains will intensify and spread further in space, 
with many parts of the country recording 50 to 100mm in total.  Heavy rains of up to 150mm are expected in the Ethiopian 
highlands during the forecast period. 
 
The heavy rains will lead to increased river flow along the Juba and Shabelle Rivers in Somalia. A moderate risk of flooding re-
mains in the middle reaches of Shabelle river. Areas to watch out for floods include Mahadey Weyne, Jowhar, and Balcad dis-
tricts riverine areas where there exist several open river banks and weak river embankments. 
 
River levels along the Juba are expected to rise slightly with no risk of flooding. 

 
Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may be discrepancies between estimates and ac-
tual amounts of rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily and 
can be found on this link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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Map 1: 3 day cumulated rainfall forecast  (02  - 04 Oct 2019) Map 2: 7-day cumulated rainfall forecast  (02 – 08 Oct 2019) 
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